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Dear Family, Friends, and Ministry Partners,

Thank you for your prayers! We’re happy to report that we are well and “dry” despite being hit by the same cyclone 3
times...that must be a record. Please keep those displaced by the flooding in your prayers. RAIN, RAIN, AND MORE
RAIN. Many roads and bridges were washed away. People are slowly returning home after staying in schools etc. We were
cut off for a couple of weeks from our property in Kululah because of the damage to the roads. We had to have major work
done on our 4x4 because of the water and mud. The roads here are hard on vehicles but the conditions lately have been
extreme. We are grateful for the Lord’s provision of a little car gifted to us by one of our volunteers last year in November.
It has helped as our 4x4 has been in the shop for the past month.

HOW IS THE RESTRUCTURING GOING? Restructuring was the answer and the only legal way we could do what
needed to be done quickly. It helped us eliminate those staff members who, due to Covid etc., had been working “against”
our vision. It is also enabling us to do some renovations, painting, and maintenance on the buildings that would have been
difficult if every room were fully occupied. So, we are grateful for some “room to move” and to reconfigure bedrooms and
multi-purpose spaces. The Centre is NOT closed (never was) but it’s not running as it had. I do not have a children’s Centre.
The Transformation Centre is a center for girls who have come out of prostitution or human trafficking and their children
if they have them... we work with girls 10-24 years old so there may be children at my Centre, but since we were left with
24 abandoned kids over the years it took time to locate their families and re-integrate them or create substitute families
for them. It is still operational and there are staff and two children still living there and attending school. We are still in the
process of working with the families of the children reintegrated with regards to school transfers. So, lots of work, because
the children live in different bairros now and we are working with several schools, but it is good. They are all healthy and
doing well. The children in our Sponsorship program are still being sponsored as they transition, the monies help
with transport for school, and food parcels. Our sponsors are aware of the transition.

A TIME FOR EVERYTHING: We would like to thank everyone who has helped us by supporting
Free the Girls in Mozambique since 2010. Hundreds of Princesses have been able to buy land,
build, renovate houses, finish high school, and continue their studies because of the generosity and
incredible opportunities Free the Girls has offered the girls interested in business. We heard from
FTG in the States that they will be closing the ministry here. They will continue working in El
Salvador and Uganda. We trust that just as the Lord supplied the opportunity to partner with FTG,
HE will also supply partnerships for this next season. A group of 14 Princesses just graduated in
February and the remaining girls will finish in the next three months.

THE FISH ARE JUMPING IN THE BOAT!!! We are experiencing a great harvest of souls here
in Mozambique!!! The Princesses are bringing new friends every day and the girls are responding
to the Gospel. The Word Works. God is setting them free and giving them a sense of purpose and
dignity. It is so exciting to see. They are arriving early and staying late. Our volunteers are really
getting to see firsthand what revival looks like. God is moving in such a precious and powerful
way. We had 8 new Princesses accept Christ as their Savior in one week. God is transforming lives.
We love the way He works!!! We are training new team members, volunteers, and leaders.
That has been going very well.
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ELIJAH HOUSE MINISTRIES MOZAMBIQUE - We are excited to open a branch of Elijah House Ministries here in
Mozambique. Our Day Centre will be the hub and will serve as the counseling center for Elijah House. We are working
on the translation of the teaching manual and plan to begin the Elijah House school with 4 participants in April.

PRAYER POINTS

Please pray for salvation, deliverance and healing of the Princesses and their children.

Pray for alternative opportunities for employment for the Princesses who have finished high school.

Pray for the Princesses who are studying, that they will be able to focus on their studies, pass and advance to the next grade.
Please pray that we find the right drivers for our Txopelas.
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Please pray for a mature Christian woman who feels called to work as an educator and volunteer at our
Transformation Centre. Tia Cecilia is officially retiring this month.
6. Please pray for Motorists for our Txopelas

PRAISE REPORTS

* God’s Perfect Timing - We are so grateful that we have functioning wells in Tchumene
and Kululah. We are grateful to have fresh water to offer our neighbors. Especially
during the recent flooding.

* We are grateful for our new lawn mower! So much more efficient.

* We have approached the Local Administrator about the need for a Secondary School (High
School) and Vocational training school in Kululah. We are waiting for a meeting with her and
a team of people who could be responsible for making that happen. We hope that due to recent
flooding and school closures they will be open to allowing us in Kululah to have a secondary
school annex. Please Pray for favor!!!

* God Protected our crops during the recent flooding in Mozambique.

UPDATES ON THE CHILDREN THAT WERE RE-INTEGRATED

The kids are doing well. They enjoy being with family. They are all studying,
and we hear from them regularly. We do family visits and have been blessed to
see how well they are all doing. It was time.
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both doing well

Thank you to all of you who have partnered with us to see the Princesses and their children reached with the Gospel
and discipled here in Mozambique. We appreciate your prayers, love, support, and encouragement more than we could
express. We pray for blessings and peace over you and your families, and we look forward to seeing what the Lord will
continue doing here in 2023.

Richest blessings,

Katie the PP Team, the Princesses and Their Children
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